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SELECT BOARD MINUTES 
October 10, 2016 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul Keenan at 7:00 PM. Members present 

Paul, Andrew Smith, Claudette Sortino. Also present: William Hetu, Richard Fraser, Cheryl 
Slayton, Gary Mason, Nelson Elder, Richard Hodgson, Marsha Nelson. 
 
Minutes of the September 26th meeting were read and approved on a motion from Claudette, 
seconded by Andy that carried.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The Select Board viewed bills and signed orders.   
 
Road Report:  The Wetherbee culvert is fixed. It was a three day project and looks good.  Nelson 
met with the Road Foreman from Newbury over the Boltonville Road.  Newbury is taking it back 
for plowing at the Ryegate/Newbury Town line after several years of being plowed by Ryegate.   
There was discussion on the condition of the Hunt’s Mill bridge.  Nelson met with Patrick Ross 
for ideas and wondered about using old truck scales * an old truck scale platform* from a town 
in New Hampshire to replace it.  The money would have to be budgeted for next year and voted 
by the town.  The 2009 has a slight leak in the radiator.  It’s under warranty.  Bruce Boyce and 
Jason Sulham are going to a Logging School in Barton to do with road work.  Winter sand is all 
up.   
Some land was offered to the Town that the Board feels is un-needed.  Road Signs proclaiming 
Kids in the Road or Slow Children are not available for purchase anymore.   
 
Andy reported on the South Ryegate Sewer System. The Town is still trying to get permits.  The 
Town needs to review plans and Historical needs to sign off.   
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 Pm on a motion from 
Claudette seconded by Andy that carried. 
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